Committee on Faculty Affairs

Minutes of 2/25/09 meeting

Members (names of those in attendance in bold): Terrence Bennett (chair), Debbie Compte, Corey Dwyer, Janet Gray, Don Hirsh, Deborah Knox, Andy Leynes, Jeffrey Osborn, Consuelo Preti (excused), Lee Ann Riccardi, Deborah Thompson, Jeanine Vivona (vice chair)

Discussion and Actions Taken (ACTION items for committee members in red below):

1. Welcome to Corey Dwyer, new undergraduate representative.

2. Approved the amended minutes of the meeting on 2/11/09.
3. Promotions Document revisions – TB inquired whether we need an official charge from Steering to recommend minor adjustments to align the document with the new content of Appendix III, Appendix IV, and recommendations on use of grade distributions. Awaiting response from Steering.

4. Grading – The 11-7-08 version of CFA’s recommendations regarding exclusion of grading practices from applications for reappointment and promotion requires revision to add context and rationale to the document, including as presented in the original ad hoc committee report. DT received open forum feedback notes from Felicia Steele and is working on the revised document.

ACTION: DT will make revisions as discussed and distribute to CFA before our next meeting.
5. 5-Year Review – DH reported that the subcommittee was unable to meet due to scheduling conflicts. The subcommittee believes that the draft is almost ready to share with CFA. After CFA review, the subcommittee will solicit feedback from Ralph E. prior to an open forum. We plan to present our recommendations in an open forum during the Faculty Senate meeting on 4/15/09, and will schedule a second open forum before the end of the semester. 
ACTION: DH will make minor revisions and distribute to CFA before our next meeting. TB will schedule two open forums.
6. SOSA revisions – JG reported that the SOSA committee meets for the final time on 3/18/09. She will report on their conclusions about the new rating system and procedures at the next CFA meeting. 

ACTION: TB will put this item on the 3/25 meeting agenda for discussion.

7. Sabbatical Committee Chair – Steering requested (on 10/15/08) that CFA recommend whether or not the chair of the new Sabbatical Committee should be a member of CFA and, if so, whether another member should be eliminated. CFA voted unanimously that the chair of the Sabbatical Committee should be an additional member of CFA.
ACTION: TB will communicate this decision to Steering.
8. Appendix IV (External Review; ER) - Discussed the feedback received from two open forums (2/18/09 and 2/24/09) and via email. Considered whether ER makes a unique contribution to the promotions process in light of the specific criteria for promotion. Discussed the advantages and disadvantages of having optional ER for promotion to associate professor. Discussed the request for a faculty referendum by one faculty member, and the likely process this would follow. We are in agreement that such a referendum would be most useful to CFA if it were to occur after we make revisions to our documents based on the feedback received and if it elicited faculty opinion on our specific recommendations, rather than on the document as a whole.
ACTION: The ER subcommittee will synthesize the feedback, revise the document, and submit to CFA for discussion at our next meeting. 
Next meeting: 3/25/09. 
Respectfully submitted,

Jeanine Vivona

